
Hello Lions of District 26M2: 

Our Cabinet has been very busy making club visits and fun with each club. We just have a few 
Club Visits left to make. 

Don’t forget the District convention coming up March 23 thru the 25th and the State Convention 
coming up April 26th thru the 28th, both at Double Tree in Westport. Please try to both and have a 
great time with us. 

I would like to thank the Global Action Team for all they do to help others in our District.

See y’all at the District Convention. 

District Governor Lion Joe Detter 
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Greetings Lions! 

Lion Michelle and I would like to thank everyone for the hospitality the past few months. We have 
enjoyed visiting and getting to see what the Lions in the District are doing for the community. As 
time creeps closer, we are looking forward to more time being spent with the club members next 
year. 

Since we are going into March, conventions are coming upon us. The district convention is 
looking to be a great time, please encourage as many Lions as possible to join us. Your attendance 
is needed to make upcoming decision for the District, and you can enjoy the time to fellowship 
with other Lions. 

We have another great opportunity this year; State convention is on our district. Please try to 
attend to learn more about our Great State. Meeting more Lions from across the state will allow us 
to work as a stronger team. 

If you interested in serving at the District or State level, please contact me so we can discuss that 
so we can try to accommodate where you would like to serve. 

1st VDG Joe Foster

Hello Lions of 26-M2:

Winter is fading fast and the Lions are gearing up to be busy; Trivia nights, Ride for Sights, Car 
Shows, BBQ's and a bunch of other activities are in the works.

Please get out and support the other Clubs and Districts with their fund raisers, not only will you have 
a blast but it will help to introduce more people into you own functions.

We also have new officers coming into the clubs, Please see that they attend one of the "College of 
Knowledge" programs coming up. It changes every year and the information is invaluable to running 
a successful club.

We have many Fun & Exciting things coming up as a group, Please get the word out to attend these 
things ASAP; District Convention March 23rd-25th, Mid-South Sight& Hearing Bus Trip/ weekend 
April 13th-15th, Lions State Convention April 26th-29th, International Convention June 28th-July 
3rd and the USA/Canada Forum September 20th-23rd.  Lion Jennifer and myself will be at All of 
these functions and would love to spend time with each and every one of you.

Last but not least, Thank You for your support of me as your 2nd Vice District Governor, I look 
forward to hopefully be voted in as your 1st VDG this year and District Governor next year.

Yours in Lionism and I'll see you all soon,

2nd VDG George Winkeler



February 22, 2018

Dear District Zone Chairperson, 

Convention time is upon us again.  We hope you will be able to attend all of the 
Convention activities and sessions and we look forward to a good turnout. 

You will not be required to give a report at the business session this year.  However, you will 
be asked to call forward and introduce the Club Presidents (or their representative) during 
the Club Presidents reports.    

This is an opportunity for the Clubs in your Zone to talk about what they have done this year 
and what they hope to accomplish the rest of this Lionistic year, and maybe brag just a 
little. Please try to reach out to your Clubs in the coming weeks to make sure that their 
members are registered for the Convention and the Presidents are prepared to attend to 
give their reports on Saturday March 24th and that the Club Delegate letters have been 
turned in to Cabinet Secretary, Lion Kelly Rackovan.  

In addition, the District Governor would like to thank you for all you have done this year.  
Arrangements have been made to cover the expense of the Saturday Evening Banquet for 
you. 

If you do not plan on attending, please notify me as soon as possible.  Otherwise, we are 
looking forward to seeing you at the Convention. 

Yours in Lionism, 

Gina Boettcher 
PCC Gina Boettcher 
Convention Committee 
lionbtkr@gmail.com  
Cell: 573-368-1333 

Enclosures: Agenda & Registration 
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CALLING ALL LIONS!

District 26-M2 Lions would like to invite you to the 96th Annual Missouri Lions State Convention in

only 70 days away and will be held on April 26-29, 2018. 

Welcome to the "GATEWAY TO VEGAS".  District M2 is excited to be hosting this year.  The Convention will be held at 
the Doubletree Hotel St. Louis at Westport, 1973 Craigshire, St. Louis, MO 63146. 

This year we are having a service project.  Camp Brimshire and the Missouri School for the Blind has sent us a WISH LIST (you 
can see this list on our website).  Also, we will be collecting non-perishable goods, paper products, and toiletries for food 
pantries.  The District which collects the most products will be our VIP's for the weekend!! 

The Council of Governor's will hold their final meeting Thursday afternoon.  The opening Plenary session will be Friday afternoon 
followed by a night of FUN and FELLOWSHIP with our HOSPITALITY NIGHT and Lions Clubs International Foundation 
(LCIF) Silent Auction.  The second Plenary session will be Saturday morning followed by some seminars.  We will have an ALL 
LIONS Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) Luncheon, followed by voting.  The banquet, on Saturday night, will feature 
our guest speaker Past International President Al Brandel and his lovely wife Lion Dr. Maureen Murphy.  We will remember those 
Lions who have gone before us with our Memorial Service on Sunday morning. 

The DoubleTree Hotel St. Louis at Westport, is holding a block of rooms and taking reservations at a discounted price of $89 + 
tax for a standard room. 

Please contact them directly at (314) 434-0100 to make your room reservations at the DoubleTree Hotel and mention Missouri 
Lions State Convention or book online at http://doubletree3.hilton.com/en/index.html group code MSM. 

After APRIL 5, 2018 the room block will be released and the discounted price will no longer be available. 

You can find more information on our website www.molionsstateconvention.org, including registration forms for convenience!  

The Doubletree Hotel is looking forward to hosting the Lions in 2018, and the committee is looking forward to seeing everyone 
there for a great weekend!! 

So don't hesitate any longer, send in your registration now, make your hotel arrangements soon and plan on having a fun 
time!!  And don't forget to share this information with all your Club members!! 

Make your plans now so that you don’t miss any of the fun and fellowship. 

PCC Joe Foster - Chair 

PCC Gina Boettcher - Co-Chair 

If you have any questions please email the below address: 

2018convention@lions26m2.org 

2018 State Convention Committee 

http://doubletree3.hilton.com/en/index.html
http://www.molionsstateconvention.org/
mailto:2018convention@lions26m2.org




You can do more good for more people when you have some 
extra help. That’s your Global Action Team. At the end of the 
day, it’s all about service. 

Want to know more?  We're available to attend your zone or 
club meeting.  Just ask us… 

● Leadership — Lion Devin Struttmann (Union) devin@admr.com
● Membership — Lion Pam Manuel (Pacific) typamed@sbcglobal.net
● Service — Lion Sandee Marshall (Wildwood Area) greengal@charter.net

mailto:devin@admr.com
mailto:typamed@sbcglobal.net
mailto:greengal@charter.net


  Saturday MARCH31, 2018 

        1 O’CLOCK Sharp 

  Maplewood Lions 

  Annual Easter Egg Hunt 
  Deer Creek Park

   Laclede St. Rd. and Marshal

    Maplewood, Mo. 63143 



View our online version or mobile version here.

SATURDAY, MARCH 24TH 

Make a global impact with Lions and the United Nations! 

Attend Lions Day with the United Nations (LDUN) to work with global leaders and see 
how Lions and Leos can help combat diabetes.  
Join us on March 24, 2018 in New York City, NY USA at the world-renowned UN 
Headquarters for the 40th annual Lions Day with the United Nations. LDUN brings 
together Lions, Leos, United Nations diplomats and key representatives to discuss 
ways we can work together to help make the world a better place. 
With a theme of "Working Together Globally to Combat Diabetes", this year's event 
will feature keynote speeches by Professor Nam Cho, President, International 
Diabetes Federation and Terry Ackley, CEO, Diabetes Education and Camping 
Association as well as an expert panel discussion. 
Space is limited - register today! 

REGISTER NOW! 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=k8BCiIdMWXJFwVZHLJr3QQ~~&pe=-7BEdt4ZB9RH33Mau39Zd7M4E1d7LW1EgLkEKnsdVenPAbLYM77_2I66fCPkhN0YeBLIwalPXT0MzKzvvRdzBg~~&t=e3P0Ax9EMVjzzG7hydGozQ~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=k8BCiIdMWXJFwVZHLJr3QQ~~&pe=-bmzMl29KvciL8oFQX-CxLvQQYvRRk_Ih98Pn7LhD9cFJAGa0Zy0tCid0ZOWCvO3RpEST11l6pN6wi8uZA5y8g~~&t=e3P0Ax9EMVjzzG7hydGozQ~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=k8BCiIdMWXJFwVZHLJr3QQ~~&pe=GnlLJG-jqeEKki3y-HqmrusPnLjd8BKkw7_Twr8nGmZ2soPL9SjtrCdMLkuFyNnwR2gB7zjouamY-iHzTn0Buw~~&t=e3P0Ax9EMVjzzG7hydGozQ~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=k8BCiIdMWXJFwVZHLJr3QQ~~&pe=EOlXNU1Qqp6NDB-8nIhiu8OI1IyvItT_6hDJLU_Ph5LjtJe3yJOUiuUSz_qNx6-IRz5MfB1f5yQtoIawnRkwVA~~&t=e3P0Ax9EMVjzzG7hydGozQ~~
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=k8BCiIdMWXJFwVZHLJr3QQ~~&pe=0zYl-Yo2X35TEI6oE2uGcixz3B5UAic4haNuXLvsgj0azIyHoZmcAE_vdw8SkuvQNmNfTUA7Dv4QOr10bMUomQ~~&t=e3P0Ax9EMVjzzG7hydGozQ~~






 [           Program presented to Pevely Lions 

MAPLEWOOD LIONS 

Where There Is A Need There Is A Lion 

Several members of the Maplewood Lions Club 
served lunch to 40 plus veterans, homeless and 
neighborhood residents on Veterans Day at the 
Branch Outreach Resource Center (and soup 
kitchen) located at 2150 Yale in Maplewood.  The 
center provides lunches to the community on the 2nd 
and 4th Saturdays of each month from 11 AM to 1 
PM.  The Lions also donated turkeys and all the 
trimmings to the center for their Thanksgiving meal 
served on November 25th. 

Governor Joe and President Lion Ginny Richardson at Ferguson Lions Governor’s 
Visit 



Governor Joe and Overland Lions TEN NEW members with their sponsors and President 
Lion Terry Monroe  Way to go Overland! 









Rock  Com mun i t y  Lions  Club P R E S ENTS 

February $15 
Per 

23 Bowler 

9 Pin No Tap Tournament 

Imperial Bowl - 6045 West Outer Road 
Imperial� Mo 

Rockcommunitylions@gmail.com 
636-525-1757

Starts at 7PM • Teams of 4 • Shoes included • Raffles • 50/50 
PRIZE TO THE BEST BOWLERS • Bring a non perishable food 

item and get a FREE soft drink 
Proceeds go to community eye care programs 





Pacific Lions Club

66th Annual 
All You Can Eat 

February 25, 2018 

7:30 a.m. -- 12:00 p.m. 
Adults $8.00.--Kids $4.00 

Pancakes, Sausage, Eggs, Juice, Milk & Coffee 

Pacific Senior Center 

800 West Union, Pacific, MO 



ST. PATRICK’S DAY 
PARADE 

SATURDAY MARCH 17TH 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

MORE LATER 





Missouri Eye Glass Mission Trips 

We are pleased to announce that there will be two Missouri eye glass mission trips in 2018.  The dates are set and we are 

now recruiting volunteers to serve as technicians.  For these trips, we will select a combination of first-time and 
experienced technicians.   

1st Trip - April 19-22, 2018 

Mexico 

Tuxtla Gutierrez, Chiapas 

2 Clinic Days 

Need 6 Technicians 

2nd Trip - September 1-8, 2018 

Panama 

Panama City 

4 Clinic Days 

Need 10 Technicians 

Key Details: 

- Volunteers are responsible for their airfare and personal expenses.  Food and lodging will be covered.

- The duties of the technicians include matching prescriptions to the appropriate glasses.  For those inexperienced, you

will receive information prior to the trip and training at the clinic.

- The time spent at the clinic will be physically demanding and may require long periods on your feet.  It is essential that
you be in good physical condition.

- You will need a passport.

- We are also recruiting doctors for these trips and future trips.  If you know someone, we appreciate any referrals.

If interested in going on one of these trips, please complete the attached application and return to me.  The deadline for 
this recruitment is Friday, December 15.  Preference will be given on a first-come, first-serve basis.  If we have more 
interest than spots available, we will create a wait list.  Past experience has shown that not everyone who commits initially 

will be able to go on the trip. 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 

Lion Devin Struttmann 

Missouri Lions Eye Glass Mission Committee 

devin@admr.com 

mailto:devin@admr.com


February 

Missouri Lions Eye Glass Mission Trips 

Volunteer Application 

Name:  __________________________________________________________________ 

Street Address: ____________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip Code:________________________________________________________ 

Phone #: ____________________  Email address: ________________________________ 

Birth Date:__________________ 

__  I am a Lion and belong to the following club:  _______________________________ 

__  I am not a Lion. 

__  I have previously served on a Lions mission trip. 

I'm interested in going on the following mission trip: 

__  Mexico (April 19-22) 

__  Panama (September 1-8) 

I am interested in serving on an eye glass mission trip.  I realize that I will be responsible for paying my travel and 
personal expenses (meals and lodging will be provided).  I also state that I'm in good physical health.  My signature 
does not commit me to going on a mission trip but indicates a sincere interest.  

Signature:  _____________________________  Date:  ______________ 

Please send completed form to:   
Lion Devin Struttmann, 770 Oakmont Ln, Union, MO 63084 or devin@admr.c 

mailto:devin@admr.c


New Members Dec 2017 - Jan 2018 

BEAUFORT LIONS CLUB 
JOE D KAUFMAN 

CUBA LIONS CLUB 
HAROLD D HALBERT 
CLAYTON J. MILLER 
SCHELLY REID-LEVY 

RUTH WOODS 

DE SOTO LIONS CLUB 
CHARLES BAYS 

LINDA BAYS 
BREANN HOOTSELLE 

CONNOR LEWIS 

EUREKA LIONS CLUB 
CHRISTOPHER MAX ORRIS 

OVERLAND LIONS CLUB 
EMILY G LEDBETTER 

JASON WAYNE BARKS 
TIMOTHY E ORR 

PEVELY LIONS CLUB 
HEATHER SHADOWENS 
KATHLEEN STORMER 
POTOSI LIONS CLUB 

ELLY D BONE 
JOYCE A CARR 

PAMELA K DOWNEN 

ROCK COMMUNITY LIONS CLUB 
SALLY GULATH 

JEANETTE KALTER 
JANET KNOPP 
BRENT MAYER 

DIANE MOORMAN 
SCOTT MOORMAN 

DAVID RAY 
NANCY VONDERHAAR 

VICTORIA VONDERHAAR 
JOAN WASER 

VALLEY PARK LIONS CLUB 
JEFF DEMARTINI 
JOSHUA SKAGGS 

GARY SONNENBERG 
LUKE SONNENBERG 

WASHINGTON LIONS CLUB 
KYLE B. DUBBERT 
KAREN M GROSS 

NICOLE M PARMENTIER 
MEAGAN B VAN DYKE 

WEBSTER GROVES LIONS CLUB 
ROBBY POE     

Deceased Members Dec 2017 - Jan 2018 

LEMAY JEFFERSON BARRACKS LIONS CLUB 
MARLENE HAY 

MAPLEWOOD LIONS CLUB 
SHIRLEY M SPECHT 

ST LOUIS SOUTH SIDE LIONS CLUB 
MICKEY GAINES 

 MARY T. FREUDENTHAL 



FERGUSON AND PRES. LION GINNI’S MADI GRAU PARTY 
A WPNDERFUL TIME WAS HAD ALL



Empowering Clubs through the Power of Action 

The Global Action Team was built with a vision that one day every need in the world will 
be served by a Lion or Leo. It brings together the three key areas of Lions: 

Leadership development — Lion Devin Struttmann (Union) devin@admr.com 
Membership — Lion Pam Manuel (Pacific) typamed@sbcglobal.net  
Service — Lion Sandee Marshall (Wildwood Area) greengal@charter.net  

By unifying the Global Leadership Team (GLT), Global Membership Team (GMT) and 
Global Service Team (GST) as the Global Action Team, we will create synergy and new 
opportunities for clubs to grow and serve. 

Our Mission – The Global Action Team will champion the vision of LCI & LCIF and 
build on the passion of our Lions and Leos through service. 

Our Goal – To impact over 200 million lives through service, increase our membership 
to 1.7 million Lions and Leos, and provide learning opportunities to over 500,000 
members by the year 2020. 

You’ll see the Global Action Team Difference 

The Global Action Team can help you energize your members and take your club 
to the next level. 

Get great service resources and dynamic project support 
Identify leadership development opportunities to empower all Lions 
Find compassionate new members and keep current Lions coming back 

You can do more good for more people when you have some extra help. That’s your 
Global Action Team. At the end of the day, it’s all about service. 

Passionate volunteers. Dynamic leaders. Innovative service. 



. American Council of the Blind 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED, JUNE 28 – JULY 7, 2018 

REWARDING SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES: 

Approximately 1,000 blind and visually impaired people from across the United States 
and several foreign countries are coming to The Union station Hotel in St. Louis, MO 
for the 2018 conference and convention of the American Council of the Blind. 
Over 350 meetings, workshops, seminars, tours and social events will pack convention 
week. A fantastic exhibit area will include all kinds of technology, products and 
services for people who are blind and visually impaired. 
Attendees will begin arriving on Thursday, June 28, and the last weary visitors will 
depart on Saturday, July 7. 

HOW YOU CAN HELP: 

Here are some of the things you and your group can do to help: 

�Welcome people to St. Louis at the airport 

�Act as ushers in general sessions 

�Volunteer at the ACB Fundraising Walk (Saturday morning, June 30th) 

�Volunteer at the ACB Auction (Tuesday evening, July 3rd) 

�Help people locate booths in the exhibit hal 
l 

�Act as guides on tours and between meeting rooms 
WHO CAN HELP? 

�Boy and Girl Scouts, ROTC's, BETA Clubs 

�Sunday school classes and youth groups 

�Employee and neighborhood organizations 

�Firefighters, police, metro employees 

�Civic groups such as Lions, Rotary, Elks, and Masons 

�Fraternities, sororities and students 

�Individuals, relatives and friends 



MAPLEWOOD  LIONS  CLUB 

PRESENTS  THEIR  FOURTH  ANNUAL 

“V I P  GOT  TALENT” 

(a talent contest for visually impaired & legally blind persons only) 

Saturday afternoon April 14, 2018 - from 2:00 until 5:00 
 with short intermission 

At Missouri School for the Blind 
Multi Purpose (annex) Building 

3867 Magnolia Avenue, St. Louis, MO 63110 

All talent welcomed  -  individuals  -  teams  -  groups 
Singers – musicians  - dancers  -  comedians  - jugglers (no chain saws please) 

1st place prize $150 
2nd place prize $100 
3rd place prize $50 

Applications available by contacting Lion Verneal Barlow at 
 veronicasmith5800@gmail.com 

or 647-0347   
  before April 4, 2018

AUDIENCE  ADMISSION  $5.00  -  INCLUDES  CHANCE  FOR  $50  DOOR  PRIZE

SNACKS  AND  DRINKS  AVAILABLE  FOR  PURCHASE

POT-OF-GOLD  AND  RAFFLE  ITEMS  AVAILABLE 



Lion Bill Rasmussen has been with DeSoto WOW 60 years of service for Eureka member 

Lions for 55 years. Thank you for your Thank ‘you for your service.

service. 








